
From: Public Records
To: "67730-06173248@requests.muckrock.com"
Subject: RESPONSE PART 2 OF 2 RE: Massachusetts Public Records Law Request: Plastic Bag Ordinance Documents (City

 of Somerville - Records Access Officer)
Date: Thursday, January 31, 2019 12:17:00 PM
Attachments: 11-20-14 minutes.pdf

198251 draft ordinance submission.pdf
198664 communication.pdf
Attachment-7633.pdf
Clint Richmond communication to board.pdf
Denise Provost communication.pdf
order 196628.pdf
order response 196628.pdf
plastic bag ordinance 2015.pdf
plastic bag ordinance submission 2015.pdf
plastic bag reduction draft.pdf
public comment.pdf

Attached is part 2 of 2 of the City’s response to your request for records.
 
This completes the City of Somerville’s response to your request.
 
 
Susan Tkaczuk
Paralegal
City Hall, Law Department
93 Highland Avenue
Somerville, MA 02143
(617) 625-6600 x 4402
www.somervillema.gov
 
This message and any attached documents contain information which may be confidential,
 subject to privilege or exempt from disclosure under applicable law.  These materials are
 intended only for the use of the intended recipient.  If you are not the intended recipient of
 this transmission, you are hereby notified that any distribution, disclosure, printing,
 copying, storage, modification or the taking of any action in reliance upon this transmission
 is strictly prohibited.  Delivery of this message to any person other than the intended
 recipient shall not compromise or waive such confidentiality, privilege or exemption from
 disclosure as to this communication.  If you have received this communication in error,
 please immediately notify the sender and delete the message from your system. Thank
 you.
 
 
 
 
 
From: 67730-06173248@requests.muckrock.com [mailto:67730-
06173248@requests.muckrock.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, January 23, 2019 3:40 PM
To: Public Records <publicrecords@somervillema.gov>
Subject: Massachusetts Public Records Law Request: Plastic Bag Ordinance Documents (City of
 Somerville - Records Access Officer)
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Public Hearing re: Plastic Bag Reduction Techniques


Meeting 11/20/2014 6:00 PM


November 20, 2014 6:00 PM 


Several members of the public spoke in favor of reducing the use of plastic bags and suggested that the city
look at how California is dealing with this issue.  A representative of Sav-Mor liquors explained the reasons
why customers prefer using plastic bags.  Chairman Ballantyne read 2 emails into the record from residents
who could not attend the public hearing.   The Public Hearing was closed at 6:20 PM.
Chairman Ballantyne and Alderman Niedergang support a complete ban on plastic bags.
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 Draft


Assistant City Solicitor submitting a proposed Plastic Bag Reduction Ordinance.


Information
Department: Law Sponsors:
Category: Officer's Communication Purposes: Ordinance


Attachments


2014-Plastic bag reduction 12-3-2014
Response from Rep Provost


Official Text
Dear Honorable Board Members:
 
Per Alderman Ballantyne's request, attached is a draft of an ordinance regulating thin-film, single use plastic bags.
 
Sincerely,
 
Matthew J. Buckley
Assistant City Solicitor


Meeting History


Dec 11, 2014 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


Alderman Connolly requested to waive the readings of items 66 through 72, place them on file, and forward
them to the appropriate Committees. There being no opposition, the motion was approved.


RESULT: REFERRED FOR RECOMMENDATION


Mar 9, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


Mr. Buckley distributed the plastic bag ordinance for the committee to review.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Mar 19, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


Members discussed the proposed ordinance and heard from Mr. Richman, who spoke about Brookline’s
ordinances, bag thickness and a loophole regarding bag thickness. The Sierra Club prefers thicker bags
(more than 2.5 mm) but pointed out that although thinner bags pose an immediate danger, the thicker bags
are more dangerous in the long run. Alderman Niedergang expressed his desire for a more stringent
ordinance and does not want to exclude compostable and marine degradable bags. Aldermen Ballantyne and
Lafuente favor a total plastic ban and Alderman Heuston suggested banning plastic bags at small
establishments, also. Alderman White suggested that a public hearing be held on the item.


City of Somerville 
Massachusetts


 
Agenda Item


198251


Placed on File Nov 24, 2015 7:00 PM
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Chairman Rossetti’s motion that a communication be sent to the Somerville Chamber of Commerce, Union
Square Main Streets and East Somerville Main Streets to make them aware of this proposed ordinance, was
approved.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Apr 2, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee Meeting


Mr. Buckley informed the committee that the City of Cambridge also has a ban on plastic bags, know as the
"Bring your own bag" law. It allows establishments to charge and keep a fee if someone does not supply
his/her own bag(s). The rate of the fee is set by the Public Works Commissioner. Mr. Sellers-Garcia and Mr.
Mackey distributed documents from other sources dealing with this subject.


The Solicitor’s Office was instructed to email a copy of the Brookline and Cambridge plastic bag ordinances to
the committee. The Solicitor’s Office and OSE were instructed to examine the California ordinances on plastic
bags.


Mr. Boukili will research how larger stores, e.g., Target, will handle not using plastic bags.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


May 7, 2015 6:30 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee Meeting


Mr. Sellers-Garcia spoke about various plastic bag ordinances around the country, noting bag thickness, fees,
enforcement and the cost of transitioning to paper by city and state, and explained why the ban is set in
various areas around a certain thickness. Discussions were held on the single use bag costs, plastic, take out
bags, paper, paper with handles and 100% recycled paper bags. Mr. Mackey's (Chamber of Commerce)
request from April 2nd was redistributed at the meeting. Alderman Niedergang distributed the Mass
Legislature’s House Bill #739, "An Act Relative to Plastic Reduction". Alderman White suggested that the
Solicitor's Office provide a draft ordinance for the community to speak on at a future public hearing.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Aug 20, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


Members discussed this issue and raised questions about the underlying purpose of the proposed ordinance,
its effect on smaller produce bags used at grocery stores, enforcement responsibility, definitions within the
proposed ordinance, compostable plastic bags, reusable bags and bag specifications. Alderman Connolly
requested report of impact, if any, from communities with this ban in effect. Alderman Ballantyne requested
that samples of the various bags in question be available for the committee the next time this item is
discussed. Mr. Buckley will report back to the committee on the discrepancies of some of the definitions of
the city’s proposal vs. Representative Provost’s.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Sep 3, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee Meeting


Mr. Buckley discussed similar ordinances from other communities and noted that Great Barrington grants
exemptions for farm stands using plastic bags. The ordinance used in Brookline is the most comparable to
Somerville’s proposal. The committee discussed amendments, fines, offenses, potential waivers and bag
thickness although Somerville’s proposed ordinance doesn’t differentiate based on the thickness of bags.
Chairman Rossetti requested that the proposed ordinance be distributed to all members of the Board of
Aldermen.


Chairman Rossetti requested that a communication be sent to Representative Provost inquiring as to where
her sponsored plastic bag reduction bill, H739, came up with the requirement that recycled bags contain a
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minimum of 80% recycled material, noting that Mr. Sellers-Garcia represented that 30-50% is most common
in districts as well as being less costly.


Mr. Smiljic asked to know which businesses would be impacted by the proposed ordinance, (for enforcement
purposes), and suggested that businesses be informed of the change during the license renewal process.
Alderman Niedergang favored notifying businesses ASAP and the Chamber of Commerce prefers at least 90
days notice.


A public hearing will be scheduled on the matter.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Sep 30, 2015 6:30 PM Video
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Oct 15, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


198251


Mr. Sellers-Garcia discussed the use of petroleum and natural gas in the production of plastic bags. He also
discussed how different bags are produced and how reusable bags are classified, adding that some plastic
bags could be reusable. Mr. Weiner stated his concern regarding using paper bags in the rain.


Alderman Lafuente spoke about shopping habits and is in full support of a total ban on plastic bags. He does
not anticipate any hardships for the business community. Alderman Heuston suggested that seniors be
provided with reusable bags. Alderman Ballantyne spoke about Stop and Shop bags and how one knows
what a bag is “predominately” made of. She would like to see samples of various bags along with pricing
information. Alderman Sullivan is interested in exemptions for small businesses and said that the ban could
be a disadvantage to the immigrant community. Mr. Mackey explained how small businesses are exempted in
other municipalities and suggested giving 12 months notice before any implementation. Alderman White
suggested that OSE provide language for the ordinance along with a list of allowable bags. He asked that
further regulations be promulgated to define what is considered a reusable bag. Alderman Niedergang would
like the proposed ordinance to be passed soon and to take effect of the 1st day of the month, 6 months after
passage. Alderman McLaughlin does not believe that a thicker bag is the answer and would like to provide
alternatives. He does not believe that the proposed ordinance will be enforced, adding that if a ban is
implemented, he would like a total ban with hardship exemptions. Members of the public would like to assist
with educating businesses about the proposed changes.


Alderman Niedergang’s motion to delete “February 1, 2016” from the first sentence in Section 4 and to leave
the effective date blank, for now, was approved.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Nov 19, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee Meeting


The committee examined samples of various plastic bags. Mr. Sellers-Garcia discussed the most recent
revisions to the proposed ordinance and said that definitions need to be clear and that public education on
the issue would be beneficial. Alderman White expressed his concern for small business owners who might
have problems with compliance. Mr. Sellers-Garcia stated that the proposed ordinance would be enforced
one year after its passage and he discussed the time line stores may need to adopt. Alderman Niedergang
objects to the one year waiting period and believes that the environment is more important than the cost of
bags purchased by a business. Mr. Boukili spoke about the need for a communication strategy and said that
six months is not enough time. Seventeen percent of Somerville businesses contain over 10,000 square feet
of space. Alderman White requested that the city provide assistance to businesses impacted by this
ordinance. Alderman White would also like to give businesses 2 weeks to remedy an initial warning and
asked that there be at least 2 weeks between the issuance of first and second offenses.


The following change proposed by Alderman Niedergang was approved:
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· businesses of 10,000 s/f and larger shall have 9 months to comply and all other businesses shall have 12
months to comply.


RESULT: APPROVED AS AMENDED


Nov 24, 2015 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


This item was approved as amended by the Committee and replaced by #200352, submitted as Agenda
#147. See that item for the final text of the adopted ordinance.


RESULT: PLACED ON FILE
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That the City Clerk inform the Chamber of Commerce, Union Square Main Streets and East
Somerville Main Streets of the proposed plastic bag ordinance (#198251).


Information
Department: Legislative Matters


Committee
Sponsors: Alderman At Large Mary Jo


Rossetti
Category: Order Purposes: Order


Official Text
That the City Clerk send a communication to the Somerville Chamber of Commerce, Union Square Main Streets and East
Somerville Main Streets to make them aware of the proposed ordinance dealing with plastic bags (item #198251).


Meeting History


Mar 26, 2015 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


RESULT: APPROVED


Powered by Granicus


City of Somerville 
Massachusetts


 
Agenda Item


198664


Approved Mar 26, 2015 7:00 PM
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From: alrychel@gmail.com
To: John Long
Subject: I support a strong plastic bag ban
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 9:26:04 PM


I am pleased to hear that Somerville is considering enacting a plastic bag ban. I support a strong plastic
bag ban similar to what we had in Seattle when I lived there (I moved from Seattle to Somerville last
year). No form of disposable plastic bag should be offered as a substitute for any price. Customers
should pay for paper, bring a reusable bag, or buy a reusable bag in the store.


Sincerely,


Amanda Rychel
18 Fellsway W #1
Somerville
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From: Ananda L
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 11:46:03 PM


Dear Mayor Curtatone,


I have been a resident of Somerville for almost 25 years.  I think Somerville (and other cities) should
ban plastic bags, not replace them with the compostable plastic bags which do not degrade in landfills. 
So many people have gotten comfortable with carrying their own reusable bags, and this is the right
time for a plastic bag ban.  I am very concerned about environmental problems that Somerville will face
in the years to come, especially now that I am raising a child.  I fully support a ban on plastic bags.


Ananda Lowe
5 Waldo Ave. #1A
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From: A Kolokithas
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 6:23:32 AM


As a resident of Somerville, I am in support of a FULL plastic bag ban in the city's
retail stores. I don't support switching to biodegradable bags.


Thank you for your time.


Anastasia Kolokithas
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From: Andrea Ranger [mailto:andrearanger@gmail.com]  
Sent: Saturday, October 03, 2015 4:10 PM 
To: John Long 
Subject: In Support of Plastic Bag Ban 
 
Hi John, 
I just wanted to register my support of the plastic bag ban in Somerville as proposed by 
the Board of Alderman recently. That's it! 
Thank you, 
Andrea Ranger 
 
 
--  
Andrea Ranger  
25 Munroe St, #2 
Somerville, MA 02143 
Ph. (617) 233-0348 
Email: andrearanger@gmail.com 
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From: Andrew Carothers
To: John Long
Subject: I support a ban on plastic bags in Somerville
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 3:15:06 AM


Dear Aldermen,


I am a resident of Somerville and I support the proposed ban on plastic bags. This is
clearly what is best for our community, our country, our world, and the lives of the
future generations.


Thank you.


Sincerely,


Andrew Carothers, Somerville Resident


82 Munroe Street #6
Somerville, MA 02143
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From: Brian Houghton <bhoughton@mafood.com> 
Date: September 30, 2015 at 4:48:53 PM EDT 
To: "MJRossetti@somervillema.gov" <MJRossetti@somervillema.gov>, 
"M.Niedergang@comcast.net" <M.Niedergang@comcast.net>, "katjana@katjana.org" 
<katjana@katjana.org>, "mmclaughlin@somervillema.gov" <mmclaughlin@somervillema.gov>, 
"william.a.white@verizon.net" <william.a.white@verizon.net> 
Subject: Testimony for tonight's Legislative Matters Committee 


Please see attached and below. Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony. 
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From: Brooke Forrelli
To: John Long
Subject: plastic bags
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 10:12:19 AM


Dear City Clerk,
I support a full ban on plastic bags, not the proposal to replace regular bags with compostable plastic 
bags, which don’t actually break down in landfills.
Thank you,
Brooke Forrelli
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From: Chris Greeley <chris@northwindstrategies.com> 


Date: September 30, 2015 at 3:34:15 PM EDT 


To: BoardofAldermen@somervillema.gov 


Subject: Item for the Board of Aldermen 


I represent the American Progressive Plastic Bag Alliance here in New England and on behalf of it’s 


Executive Director Lee Califf, who cannot be at tonight’s hearing of the Legislative Matters Committee, I 


wanted to submit the attached testimony. Any questions please fell free to contact me directly.  


 


Thank you. 


September 30, 2015 
 
William A. White, Jr., President (At Large) 
Board of Aldermen 
93 Highland Avenue 
Somerville, MA   
 
Re: Proposed Plastic Bag Legislation 
 
Dear President White, 
 
My name is Lee Califf, and I serve as executive director of the American Progressive Bag Alliance (APBA). 
We represent plastic bag manufacturers and recyclers, an industry that employs more than 30,000 
American workers—including 400 Massachusetts residentsi—and provides a high quality, 100 percent 
recyclable product to consumers. 
 
I am pleased that the Board of Aldermen has set aside time to hear public testimony on this proposed 
measure. Thank you. I appreciate this opportunity to set the record straight about the supposed benefits 
of plastic bag regulation and make clear the risk of unintended costs and consequences that so often 
accompany ban legislation.  
 
Make no mistake: a plastic bag ban could negatively impact Somerville business owners and consumers, 
hamstring the economy and jeopardize jobs, all without any clear positive impact on the environment.  
 
Please consider the following points:  
 
Plastic bag bans do not, in actuality, benefit the environment, as plastic bags are not a significant 
contributor to marine or land pollution and actually are less resource intensive than the alternatives.  
 


 Regulating plastic bags would have little to no impact on litter and waste. The Environmental 
Protection Agency calculates that retail plastic bags, by weight, account for just 0.3 percent of 
the U.S. municipal solid waste stream.ii And in the Northeast region, plastic bags make up just 
1.2% of litter, according to a 2014 Rhode Island litter study.iii 


 


 In terms of marine waste, plastic bags pose very little threat to healthy oceans when compared 
to other issues. Experts suggest that storm water runoff, fertilizer pollution and stray fishing 
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gear are more significant threats to marine ecosystems.iv David Santillo, a marine biologist with 
Greenpeace, has gone so far as to say, “We are not going to solve the problem of waste by 
focusing on plastic bags…it’s fishing gear that’s the big problem. On a global basis plastic bags 
aren’t an issue.v”  
 


 When it comes to shorelines, the impact of plastic bags is overstated. In a 2014 coastal cleanup 
report from the Ocean Conservancy, plastic grocery bags accounted for a fraction of 1% of all 
items collected on Massachusetts’s beaches.vi 
 


 So‐called “reusable” bagging alternatives primarily are manufactured abroad and are often 
produced using nonwoven polypropylene (NWPP)—a material that is not recyclable. NWPP 
bags, in particular, are made from crude oil, and 95.5% of them end up in landfills.vii 
 


 Biodegradable or compostable bags sound good in theory, but are not a reliable alternative for 
consumers, either. Not only do compostable bags have a larger carbon footprint, but they also 
must be sent to one of the country’s few industrial composting facilities—otherwise they sit in 
landfills unable either to decompose or be recycled. viii   


 


 In contrast, plastic retail bags are 100% recyclable, produced in the United States and contain 
meaningful levels of recycled content (via true closed‐loop recycling). Further, nine out of ten 
Americans report reusing their plastic retail bags for various purposes, including disposing of pet 
waste and packing snacks and lunches.ix  


 
Taking the extreme step of banning plastic retail bags could lead to real negative consequences for 
Somerville consumers and businesses. Plastic bag bans limit consumer choice, unfairly burden 
economically vulnerable residents, jeopardize high quality jobs and hurt the economy.  
 


 Bans on plastic bags take a toll on local supermarkets, shoppers and businesses. Under the 
threat of fines or other penalties, they force business owners to comply with additional 
government regulations that mandate measuring, counting, reporting and maintaining records 
related to the enforcement of these unhelpful laws. 
 


 The increased costs for storeowners to provide alternative bagging options or for shoppers to 
acquire them adds yet another burden to shoppers’ monthly budgets—effectively making plastic 
bag bans a regressive tax on Somerville’s hardworking families. For many Bay Staters—especially 
those who are on fixed‐ or low‐to‐middle incomes—every penny counts.   
 


 Banning plastic retail bags in Somerville could hurt the local economy and impact jobs. One 
study found that a ban on plastic bags negatively impacted retail sales and employment in the 
bag ban area by shifting business to stores just outside the ban region. In Los Angeles County, 
stores surveyed within the ban area reported an overall average sales decline of nearly 6% and a 
10% reduction in employment. Areas outside the ban reported an overall average sales growth 
of 9% and a 2.4% increase in employment.x 
 


The APBA supports Somerville’s sustainability goals, but the fact is that plastic bag bans and taxes have a 
terrible record on advancing environmental ambitions. There is no evidence that this type of legislation 
could effectively alter consumer behavior, reduce the impact to the waste stream or meaningfully 
decrease the amount of litter. And while targeting such a small portion of waste and litter would have a 


 







 
   


 


                                                           


negligible environmental impact at best, it could lead to real negative consequences for Somerville 
businesses and residents. 
 
With this in mind, I urge you to carefully consider these facts and do what is best for Somerville’s 
environment and economy.  
 
Thank you for your time.  
 
Lee Califf 
Executive Director  
American Progressive Bag Alliance 
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From: Courtney O'Keefe [mailto:courtney@courtneyokeefe.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2015 3:10 PM 
To: John Long; Mary Jo. Rossetti 
Subject: Proposed Plastic Bag Reduction Ordinance 
 


Good afternoon, 
 
I hope this email finds you doing well. 
 
I would like to submit my testimony for the Proposed Plastic Bag Reduction Ordinance in 
an email as I am not able to attend tonight’s public hearing. 
 
Although I am supportive of reducing waste and did vote for the polystyrene ban in 2013 
as a member of the Board of Aldermen, I would like to encourage the current Board of 
Aldermen to take the needs of the small business community, as well as, Somerville 
families and seniors into very serious consideration before approving this ordinance. 
Forcing the purchase of reusable or thicker plastic bags are adding more cost to an 
already very expensive Somerville to live in.  
 
Furthermore, our small business community will have no choice to defray the cost of 
providing a different bag alternatives by passing it on to the consumer.  
 
Please seek guidance in properly wording this ordinance from all who will be negatively 
impacted. 
 
Thank you, 
Courtney O’Keefe 
#1 Vinal Street 
Former Ward 5 Alderman  
 







-------- Original Message -------- 
Subject: Re: Ward 7 - upcoming meetings Mon, Sep. 29 & Wed. Sep. 30 
Date: 2015-09-28 18:08 
 From: Heidi Friedman <oggandweatherwax@gmail.com> 
To: Katjana Ballantyne <Katjana@katjana.org> 
 
Hi, Katjana. 
 
I am in favor of the ordinance banning plastic bags. I hope to come to the meeting. 
 
Heidi 







From: Julia Prange Wallerce
To: John Long
Subject: Support plastic bag ban
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 8:49:15 PM


Dear Somerville Decision-Makers,
Please support the plastic bag ban for our city- a step in the right direction for the
health of our planet and our people. Somerville has become known to set examples
for other municipalities who aren't as forward thinking and wise- approving a plastic
bag ban could set a domino effect and make us all even more proud to live here!
Thank you,
Julia Prange Wallerce
51 Bow street 


-- 
~Julia Prange Wallerce, LEED Green Associate~
Board of Directors, LivableStreets Alliance: Rethinking Urban Transportation


** We need safer, more livable streets! Will you support my Tour de Streets 2015 ride on 9/12
? 



mailto:juliaprange@gmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov

http://www.livablestreets.info/

http://www.livablestreets.info/juliapw





From: Kara T [mailto:kara07t@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2015 11:49 AM 
To: John Long 
Cc: Katjana Ballantyne 
Subject: Agenda Item 198251 - proposed plastic bags ordinance 
 
To the Honorable Board: 


I am writing to express my support for a total ban on the use of carry-out plastic bags in 
convenience stores, grocery stores, pharmacies, and restaurants. I fully support the 
widespread use of reusable and recyclable bags. 


I do not consider a switch to biodegradable bags to be a viable option, because they will 
not degrade in landfills, or will end up incinerated. 


If there are segments of the population who cannot afford reusable bags, perhaps the city 
could find donors to contribute and distribute free totes. 
 
Other countries have long embraced such a ban, and I look forward to the day when I can 
boast that my own community has followed suit. 


Sincerely, 


Kara Tutunjian 
49 Dover St. 
Somerville, MA 02144 
 







From: Katie & Jason Brillantes
To: John Long
Subject: In Support of the Ban on Plastic Bags
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 8:44:36 PM


Dear Board of Aldermen:


I am writing to support the proposed ban on plastic bags in Somerville.  I think this
policy is aligned with the kind of progressive, environmentally friendly kind of city we
want Somerville to be.  Thank you for your efforts to make this happen.


Kind Regards,
Katie Brillantes
73 Avon Street
Somerville, MA 02143
617-308-0786



mailto:kjbrillantes@yahoo.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: Kim Jalet
To: John Long
Subject: Ban on plastic bags
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 4:32:32 PM


Dear Mr. Long and the Somerville Board of Aldermen:


I am strongly in favor of a full ban on plastic bags being used in retail stores.Â  I do not think the current
proposal to replace regular bags with compostable plastic bags, which don't actually break down in landfills,
goes far enough. Â 


It is easy enough to bring along reusable bags, and as a parent in Somerville, I want the city to do all we can
to mitigate the environmental problems that Somerville will face in years to come.Â  Please ban all plastic bags.


Sincerely,Â 
Kim Jalet
29 Elston Street, Unit 2
Somerville, MA 02144



mailto:jaletkl@gmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: kristinadanahy@gmail.com on behalf of Kristina Danahy
To: John Long
Subject: plastic bag ban in Somerville
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 12:49:46 PM


Hello,


I reside in Teele Square and am in favor of a plastic bag ban in retail stores.


thanks,
KQD


-- 
Kristina Danahy
kristina.danahy@gmail.com
617-858-0572
@kqb



mailto:kristinadanahy@gmail.com
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mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov
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From: Laura
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 2:14:15 AM


Hi-


I support a full plastic bag ban in somerville.  In order to make a difference we need to get rid of all
plastic bags.


Thank you, 
Laura blanchard


Sent from my iPhone



mailto:lmb_21@yahoo.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: Lucy Dagneau
To: John Long
Subject: I support the plastic bag ban
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 10:15:30 AM


Hi,


I live at 341 Highland Ave and I wanted say that I support a full ban on plastic bags. I lived in Washington DC
about 6 years ago when they implemented one and it was hugely successful and did not cause much trouble to
me at all as a city consumer.


I do not support the modified proposal to replace bags with compostable ones because those don't actually
break down in landfills.Â 


Please ban plastic bags!


Thanks,
Lucy Dagneau, Somerville resident



mailto:lucycc@gmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: Lucy Hahn
To: John Long
Subject: Support for the Plastic Bag Ban
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 3:44:38 PM


Dear Mr. Long,


I am writing in support of the plastic bag ban. By banning plastic bags, we support the health of the wildlife in our
communities, and we also reduce our reliance on petroleum-based products in a small but tangible and powerfully-
symbolic way. I humbly ask that you advocate to enact the proposed measure, which fits perfectly with
Somerville's image as a forward-thinking city.


Thank you for your time and consideration.


Best,


Lucy Hahn
56 Walnut St., Apt. 1
Somerville, MA 02143



mailto:l.c.nunn@gmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: lmiratrix@gmail.com on behalf of Luke Miratrix
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 10:00:31 PM


Hello.Â  I wanted to write in support of the plastic bag ban under consideration.Â  I
believe these steps are necessary for the environment, and I imagine they also have
the happy effect of creating a less litter-filled world.Â  Please record my support for
this ban.


Sincerely,
Luke Miratrix
21 Vinal Ave
Somerville, MA


Â  Â  Â  --> Due to my RSI (wrist trouble), e-mail often abrupt <--
Â  Â  Â  Â  Â  Â Â  www.vzvz.org -*- luke@vzvz.org
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From: Patrick McCormick [mailto:paddy@post.harvard.edu]  
Sent: Saturday, October 03, 2015 11:54 AM 
To: John Long 
Subject: support for ban on plastic bags 
 
To the Board of Aldermen, 
 
After six years living and working in Australia I’ve been back in Somerville for the last 
three years. 
 
I’m writing in support of the proposed ban on plastic bags. I won’t dwell on the social, 
economic, and environmental reasons why this is the right thing to do - I believe that the 
evidence is in ample supply. Our planet can no longer afford the negative externalities of 
a disposable consumer economy and we know too much to feign ignorance. 
 
More practically speaking, the City of Melbourne, where I lived in Australia, 
implemented a ban on plastic bags within about a year of my move there so I experienced 
the transition required for residents and businesses to comply. People complained a lot at 
first. We all forgot to carry our own bags and had to pay for each paper bag we used in 
stores. Change is never easy. Like smoking bans in bars and restaurants, people and 
businesses eventually adjusted their habits and behaviors such that now one wonders 
what all the fuss was about. As with many social issues Somerville is well placed to lead 
on this important change. We care about our city and we care about our planet. We’re 
also pretty good at making changes when the purpose and rewards are clear.  
 
Thanks for your time and consideration, 
Pat McCormick. 
 
PS - We also should consider banning plastic water bottles but maybe that’s next.  
 
Patrick McCormick 
41 Vinal Ave 
Somerville, MA 02143 
paddy@post.harvard.edu 
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From: Rachel Massey [mailto:massey12@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2015 4:48 PM 
To: John Long 
Subject: plastic bag ban 
 
Dear Mr. Long: 
I am writing to express my support for a Somerville ordinance to ban the provision of 
free plastic bags (including "biodegradable" bags) at points of sale. 
I understand that Cambridge has recently adopted a similar ordinance, and I hope that 
Somerville will move forward on this important initiative. 
Thank you, 
Rachel Massey 
894 Broadway, Apt. 2 
Somerville, MA 02144 
617-866-7104 



mailto:massey12@gmail.com





 
From: Renee Scott <reneetscott@gmail.com> 
Date: September 28, 2015 at 1:24:13 PM EDT 
To: "Mary Jo. Rossetti" <mjrossetti@somervillema.gov> 
Subject: plastic bag ban 


Dear Mary Jo,  
 
I am unable to attend Wednesday's plastic bag ban hearing but wanted to give my vote of 
support for a full ban. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Renée Scott 
 



mailto:reneetscott@gmail.com

mailto:mjrossetti@somervillema.gov





From: teachmca@yahoo.com
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bags
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 7:14:04 AM


I am writing in support of banning all plastic bags in Somerville. This would be much better than
replacing them with compostable bags that do not degrade in landfills.


Thank you, Tim McAndrew
68 Ossipee Rd.



mailto:teachmca@yahoo.com
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Clint Richmond submitting comments re: the plastic bag ban.


Information
Department: City Clerk Sponsors:
Category: Public Communication Purposes: Public Communication


Attachments


Brookline_Plastic_Bag_model_ban (This file has not yet been converted to a viewable format)
Brookline_Plastic_Bag_model_ban-size (This file has not yet been converted to a viewable format)


Official Text
To Ald. Niedergang:
 
Good to speak with you. As I indicated, I was the leader on the Brookline bag ban and have been involved directly with
most bans in the Commonwealth since then as well as with proposed state legislation with the Sierra Club. 
 
I am very excited that the City is proceeding with a bag ban. Somerville would join the ring of communities around
Boston to pass a bag ban currently Brookline and Newton, and hopefully soon Natick, Cambridge, Watertown and
Wellesley. This will increase the pressure to pass a state law. 
 
I did review the November draft. As we discussed, I would caution you not to follow Brookline's law too closely, which
was based on the state law proposed at that time. I attach revised and updated model laws based on ours with and without
size exemptions. 
 
Notes to the draft: 
1) I regret our size exemption. We took this from the proposed state law and as the pioneer we needed to show support for
that, but no other ban in the state has had one except Newton, but they are an even bigger city and note that Cambridge is
not. Brookline may eliminate this exemption in the future now that bans are more commonplace. If necessary, you could
give smaller stores an extra 6 months (as in the sized model law) or even a year to comply. 
2) All of the bans since have a thicker minimum bag than 2.25 mils (except for Provincetown, a transitional ban that we
expect to increase it at some point). The best practice is 3 mils, which is what Newton passed for example. We have seen
2.25 mil "reusable" bags at chain stores in Brookline (Pier 1 and Stop & Shop). 
3) Minor correction to your preamble: 
"requiring the use of millions of barrels of crude oil nationally for their manufacture" 
Most domestic bags are made of natural gas (whereas imported ones, from Vietnam for example, are made of oil). I would
say "the use of the equivalent of ...". Therefore it is worth noting that plastic bags support fracked gas. 
 
As I said, I think a degradable plastic bag is a fine option. You are using the same strong definition that Brookline used. As
I said, no such bags are being made commercially, but hopefully will be in the future. They will be more expensive than
paper in the near term too, so they are not a threat for a mass substitution, but it does fend off businesses who insist their
business uniquely requires plastic bags and provides an alternative to plastic bag manufacturers. 
 
I am happy to provide any assistance, technical or advocacy, on this ordinance.
 
Best regards,
 


City of Somerville 
Massachusetts


 
Agenda Item


198630


Placed on File Nov 24, 2015 7:00 PM
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Clint Richmond 
Mass. Sierra Club, Legislative Action Committee


Meeting History


Mar 12, 2015 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


Alderman Heuston requested to waive the reading of item 70 and refer it to the Legislative Matters
Committee. There being no opposition, the motion was approved.


RESULT: REFERRED FOR RECOMMENDATION


Mar 19, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


May 7, 2015 6:30 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee Meeting


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Sep 30, 2015 6:30 PM Video
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Oct 15, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee of the Whole


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Nov 19, 2015 6:00 PM 
Legislative
Matters
Committee


Committee Meeting


RESULT: WORK COMPLETED


Nov 24, 2015 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


RESULT: PLACED ON FILE


Powered by Granicus
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From: Neerhof, Jordan (HOU)
To: pforcellese2@somervillema.gov
Cc: jlong@somervillema.gov
Subject: RE:
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 1:12:44 PM


Honorable Members of the Board,
 
Representative Provost sincerely apologies for the tardiness of her response. Everyone in our office
has been sick this week. Rep. Provost will take a look at H.739 and get back to you as soon as she
can, but for now she can say that all the assumptions in the bill are based on best practices
identified by the Sierra Club and legislative models adopted by other communities. In the meantime,
the Representative encourages you to reach out to Clint Richmond, our plastics contact at the Sierra
Club and an elected member of Brookline Town Meeting (crbrookline@aol.com), as well as Bradford
Verter, who led the fight for a local ordinance banning plastic bags in Williamstown, where he is a
member of the Board of Selectmen (brad.verter@gmail.com). Both are very knowledgeable on the
issue and the bill itself.
 
Thank you,
Jordan
 
Jordan Neerhof
Legislative Aide
Office of State Representative Denise Provost


27th Middlesex District
Room 473-B, State House
Boston, MA 02133-1053
(617) 722-2263 phone
(617) 626-0287 fax
 


From: Peter Forcellese [mailto:forcellese@verizon.net] 
Sent: Monday, September 14, 2015 5:06 AM
To: Provost, Denise - Rep. (HOU)
Cc: MaryJo Rossetti ; John Long
Subject:
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September 14, 2015
 
 
Honorable Denise Provost
Room 473B
State House
Boston, MA 02133
 
Dear Representative Provost,
 
On September 3, 2015, the Somerville Board of Aldermen’s Committee on Legislative
Matters asked that you be contacted for information relative to Bill H739, an Act relative to
plastic bag reduction.  Specifically, the committee would like to know how the 80% recycled
material threshold was established. 
 
A proposed Plastic Bag Reduction Ordinance is currently before the committee, therefore
your timely response would be greatly appreciated.
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me via email at
pforcellese2@somervillema.gov or by phone at 617-543-8152.
                         


                            
 


_________________________
Peter K. Forcellese
Clerk of Committees
 



mailto:pforcellese2@somervillema.gov
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 Draft


That the City Solicitor provide this Board with information regarding plastic bag reduction
techniques utilized in other MA municipalities, as well as whether the city can place a


deposit fee on such bags or regulate their use to contain free advertisers.


Information
Department: Board of Aldermen Sponsors: Ward Six Alderman


Rebekah L. Gewirtz, Ward
Five Alderman Mark
Niedergang


Category: Order Purposes: Order


Official Text
That the City Solicitor provide this Board with information regarding plastic bag reduction techniques utilized
in other MA municipalities, and determine whether the city may regulate the use of plastic bags to contain free
advertising circulars delivered to homes, as well as whether the city can place a deposit fee on plastic bags.
 


Meeting History


Apr 10, 2014 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


Alderman Gewirtz referenced an article published in the Boston Globe on April 6, 2014 regarding the success
of implementing a $0.05 fee for single-use plastic bags. She stated she would like to find out what other
communities have done and identify best practices. She commented on the success of the city's plastic bag
recycling program and stated she feels people will move quickly to reusable bags once a plan is in place.
Alderman Niedergang asked that he be added to the order and suggested the City Solicitor investigate
whether the city can regulate the use and recycling of the plastic bags associated with free advertising
circulars. President White said that the City Solicitor is working on that issue and a recommendation should
be forthcoming.


RESULT: APPROVED


May 27, 2014 5:30 PM 


Environment
and Energy
Special
Committee -
old


Committee Meeting


Mr. Buckley spoke about ordinances in other communities and said that he believes that such an ordinance in
Somerville would be defensible. He noted, however, that placing a deposit fee on plastic bags would be
problematic. Members discussed the legislative process involved and the timeline and Mr. Boukili requested
that the item be kept in committee until a new Environmental Programs Manager is hired.


Alderman Gewirtz suggested modeling Somerville's ordinance after Brookline's and recommended a
threshhold of 5,000 (or more) square feet. Members made various recommendations and requested that the
Law Department prepare a draft ordinance for the committee's review.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Oct 22, 2014 6:00 PM Environment Committee Meeting


City of Somerville 
Massachusetts


 
Agenda Item


196628


Work Completed Nov 25, 2014 7:00 PM
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 Draft


and Energy
Special
Committee -
old


Mr. Buckley reported that 5 other MA towns are taking similar actions. All were reviewed by the Attorney
General's Office and approved as being within the authority of selectmen, etc. and being a proper use of its
policing powers. Mr. Buckley reviewed a draft ordinance that mirrored Brookline's and pointed out that
Somerville already has 3 ordinances dealing with plastic bags. Alderman Gewirtz suggested that the fines be
changed to increase the 2nd offense to $100 and the 3rd to $300, without limiting the city's ability to impose
fines within a certain time period.


Alderman Niedergang discussed how manufacturers might avoid being affected by this ordinance by
changing the thickness of their plastic bags. The detrimental effects of some compostable and/or
biodegradable bags were also discussed. Mr. Sellers-Garcia spoke with Brookline's Public Health Director and
was told that compostable/biodegradable bags not readily available. Brookline observed that, after enacting
its ordinance, it appeared that plastic bag use was entirely replace by paper bags, (although there is no
factual data on this). Ms. Lowitz spoke about the litter caused by plastic bags and suggested that
compostable/biodegrade bags would probably still end up as litter.


Currently, there are 200 cities/towns in 17 states banning plastic bags. Chairman Ballantyne will schedule a
public hearing on the matter.


RESULT: KEPT IN COMMITTEE


Nov 20, 2014 6:00 PM 


Environment
and Energy
Special
Committee -
old


Committee Meeting


Mr. Buckley stated that it was suggested he follow Brookline’s model when developing the ordinance.
Chairman Ballantyne’s motion to ban plastic bags was approved.


RESULT: WORK COMPLETED


Nov 25, 2014 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


RESULT: WORK COMPLETED


Powered by Granicus
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Assistant City Solicitor Responding to #196628 re: Plastic Bag Reduction.


Information
Department: Law Sponsors:
Category: Officer's Communication Purposes: Officer's Communication


Attachments


plastic reduction bylaw - Brookline
plastic reduction bylaw - Great Barrington
plastic reduction bylaw - Manchester
plastic reduction bylaw - Nantucket


Official Text
 
Dear Honorable Board Members:
 
Aldermen Gewirtz and Neidergang requested this office to provide information on plastic bag reduction techniques being
utilized in other municipalities.  There are three towns that have passed bylaws restricting the use of plastic bags at retail
establishments.  They are Brookline, Great Barrington and Manchester-by-the-Sea.  Each of those bylaws was enacted in
2013 after review and approval of the Attorney General (statute requires towns to obtain AG approval of newly passed
bylaws, inapplicable to City of Somerville).  You can find the AG’s comments on those laws at the AG’s website.  From the
Home page go to “Bureaus”, then “Municipal Law Unit.”  At the bottom of that page is a link to “Municipal Law Unit (MLU)
Decision Lookup.”  Go to that page and type in the time period and the keyword “plastic” and you can read the AG’s
opinions and comments on all three bylaws.  The AAG conducting the review finds all of them to pass muster and she
offers advice on pitfalls to avoid and amendments to consider. 
 
In addition, back in 1990, Nantucket passed a very vaguely worded bylaw requiring biodegradable packaging.  All four
bylaws are attached.  I am told that both Marblehead and Cambridge are considering similar proposals on the banning of
plastic bags.  There are just a few other towns engaging in the regulation of packaging.  Concord has a plastic water bottle
ban for plastic bottles a liter or smaller, and both Bolton and Amherst have polystyrene bans on food packaging. 
 
Without speaking to the policy benefits, a plastic bag reduction ordinance, standing alone, is legally defensible as an
appropriate use of the police power to protect the health, safety and welfare of the City’s inhabitants and has been found
by the AG not to conflict with state law. 
 
It is my opinion, however, that imposing a deposit fee would be more problematic.  None of the cities or towns are
proposing or have implemented a deposit fee for the use of plastic bags although Manchester permits retailers to charge a
fee for a paper bag if the merchant so desires.  The deposit proposal appears on its face to be analogous to the bottle bill. 
However, it must be realized that the bottle bill is a more complex law, a set of laws in reality, than would appear at first
blush.  See, G.L. c. 94 Sections 321 through 327.  It is a statewide system administered by the Dept. of Energy and
Environmental Affairs See, 301 CMR 4.01 et seq.  and regulated by the Department of Revenue.  Its laws and rules are
enforced by the Attorney General. There are laws and rules regarding refunds, as well as rules for dealers and distributors
of bottles, as well as the establishment of redemption centers.  Bottler’s and distributors are required to maintain Deposit
Transaction Fund accounts and have strict reporting requirements regarding the volume of containers sold and returned
and must provide an accounting of unclaimed deposits on a monthly basis.  In addition, the Commonwealth is required to
reimburse a bottler or distributor if they come up short in their Deposit Transaction Fund, i.e., if the amount they are
entitled to is less than the amount in the fund because they had more bottles returned to them than they had distributed. 
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To legally impose a deposit system for plastic bags, the City would have to impose similar requirements for monitoring,
controlling and redistributing the deposited funds that are just as complex.      
 
If I can be of any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Sincerely,
 
Matthew J. Buckley
Assistant City Solicitor


Meeting History


May 22, 2014 7:00 PM Video Board of
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RESULT: PLACED ON FILE
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CITY. OF SOMERVILLE 
ORDINANCE NO. 2015-


In Board of Aldermen: 


Be it ordained by the Board of Aldermen, in session assembled, that the Code of 
Ordinances of the City of Somerville is amended by adding the following provisions to the Code 
of Ordinances of the City of Somerville: 


PLASTIC BAG ORDINANCE 


SECTION 1: PURPOSE 


The reduction in the use of disposable plastic shopping bags by Retail Establishments in the City 
of Somerville (the "City") is a public purpose that protects the marine environment, advances 
solid waste reduction, reduces greenhouse gas emissions, and protects waterways. This 
Ordinance seeks to reduce the number of plastic bags that are being used, discarded and littered, 
and to promote the use of reusable checkout bags and recyclable paper bags by Retail 
Establishments located in the City. 


SECTION 2: DEFINITIONS 


The following words shall, unless the context clearly requires otherwise, have the following 
meanmgs: 


."Disposable Plastic Shopping Bag" means any checkout bag made predominately of plastic 
delived from either petroleum, natural gas, or a biologically based source, such as com or other 
plant sources, which is provided to a customer at the point of sale. The term, "disposable plastic 
shopping bag" includes (1) degradable plastic bags, and (2) biodegradable plastic bags that are 
not commercially compostable as well as commercially compostable plastic bags The term 
"disposable plastic shopping bag'' shall not include (i) reusable bags, (ii) produce bags, or (iii) 
product bags. As used in this definition, the term "produce bag" or "product bag" means any bag 
without handles used exclusively to carry produce, meats or other food items to the point of sale 
inside a store or to prevent such food items from coming into direct contact with other purchased 
items. 


"Checkout bag" means a carry-out bag provided by a retail establishment to a customer at the 
point of sale. Checkout bags shall not include: 


a. bags, whether plastic or not, in which loose produce or products are placed by the 
consumer to deliver such items to the point of sale or check out area of the retail 
establishment; 


b. Laundry or dry cleaner bags; 
c. Newspaper bags; or 







d. Bags used to contain or wrap frozen foods, meat or fish, whether prepackaged or not, 
to prevent or contain moisture. 


"Reusable Bag" means a bag that is specifically designed and manufactured for multiple reuse . 
and is either polyester, polypropylene, cotton or other durable material, and meets the following 
requirements: (1) Has a minimum lifetime capability of 125 or more uses carrying 22 or more 
pounds and (2) Is machine washable or is made of a material that can be cleaned or disinfected 
125 times. 


"Recyclable Paper Bag" means a paper bag that is 100% recyclable and contains at least 40% 
post-consumer recycled content, and displays the words "Recyclable" and "made from 40% 
post-consumer recY.clable content" in a visible manner on the outside of the bag. 


"Retail Establishment" means any commercial enterprise, defined as the following: whether for 
or not for profit, including but not limited to restaurants, pharmacies, convenience and grocery 
stores, liquor stores, seasonal and temporary businesses, jewelry stores, and household goods 
stores. 


SECTION 3: PROHIBITION ON DISPOSABLE PLASTIC SHOPPING BAGS 


No Retail Establishment shall provide a Disposable Plastic Shopping Bag to any customer for the 
purpose of enabling the customer to carry away goods from the point of sale. 


Nothing in this section shall be read to preclude any establishment from making Reusable Bags 
available for sale to customers or utilizing Recyclable Paper Bags at checkout. 


SECTION 4: PENALTIES AND ENFORCEMENT 


The penalty for each violation that occurs after the issuance of the warning notice shall be in 
accordance with section 1-11 (b) of the Code of Ordinances. The warning notice issued for the 
first offense shall provide at least fourteen (14) days to correct the violation. No fine for the 
second offense shall be issued until at least fourteen (14) days after the warning is issued. 


SECTION 5: EFFECTIVE DATE 


This ordinance shall take effect nine (9) months after passage for Retail Establishments with a 
floor area equal to or exceeding 10,000 square feet. This ordinance shall take effect one (1) year 
after passage for Retail Establishments less than 10,000 square feet. 







Be it fm1her ordained by the Board of Aldermen of the city of Somerville that section 1-11 (b) is 
amended by adding the following provisions: 


Offense Fine Enforcing Personnel 


Plastic Bags in a retail 1st offense: warning Inspectional services 
establishment 2nct offense: $50.00 


3rd and subsequent offense: 
$100.00 







GCITY OF SOMERVILLE 
ORDINANCE NO. 2015-


In Board of Aldermen: 


Be it ordained by the Board of Alde1men, in session assembled, that the Code of 
Ordinances of the City of Somerville is amended by adding the following provisions to the Code 
of Ordinances of the City of Somerville: 


The reduction in the use of disposable plastic shopping bags by Retail Establishments in the City 


of Somerville (the "City") is a public purpose that protects the marine environment, advances 


solid waste reduction, reduces greenhouse gas emissions, and protects waterways. This 
Ordinance seeks to reduce the number of plastic bags that are being use~, discarded and littered, 


and to promote the use of reusable checkout bags and recyclable paper bags by Retail 
Establishments located in the City. 


SECTION 1: DEFINITIONS 


The following words shall, unless the context clearly requires otherwise, have the following 
meanings: 


"Department", the Somerville Department of Public Health. 


"Director", the Director of Health and Human Services or his/her designee. 


"Disposable Plastic Shopping Bag" Any checkout bag made predominately of plastic derived 
from either petroleum, natural gas, or a biologically based source, such as com or other plant 
sources, petroleum which is provided to a customer at the point of sale. The term, "disposable 
plastic shopping bag" includes (1 ) degradable plastic bags, and (2) biodegradable plastic bags 
that are not commercially compostable as well as commercially compostable plastic bags The 
term "disposable plastic shopping bag" shall not include (i), reusable bags, (ii) produce bags, or 
(iii) product bags. As used in this definition: The term "produce bag" or "product bag" means 
any bag without handles used exclusively to carry produce, meats or other food items to the point 
of sale inside a store or to prevent such food items from coming into direct contact with other 
purchased items. 


"Checkout bag", a carry-out bag provided by a retail establishment to a customer at the point of 
sale. Checkout bags shall not include: 


a. bags, whether plastic or not, in which loose produce or products are placed by the 
consumer to deliver such items to the point of sale or check out area of the retail 
establishment. 


b. Laundry or dry cleaner bags; 
c. Newspaper bags; or 







d. Bags used to contain or wrap frozen foods, meat or fish, whether prepackaged or not, 
to prevent or contain moisture. 


-"Reusable Bag·' means a bag- that is specifically designed and manufactured for multiple reuse 
and is either polyester, polypropylene, cotton or other durable material,- and meets the following 
requirements: (1) Has a minimum lifetime capability of 125 or more uses carrying 22 or more 
pounds over a distance of at least 175 feet; and (2) Is capable machine washable or is made of a 
material that can be cleaned or disinfected 125 times.ef.being washed so as to be cleaned and 
disinfected at least 100 times. 


"Recyclable Paper Bag" means a paper bag that is 100% recyclable and contains at least 40% 
post-consumer recycled content, and displays the words "Recyclable" and "made from 40% 
post-consumer recyclable content" in a visible manner on the outside of the bag. 


"Retail .!;establishment" means any commercial enterprise, defined as the following: whether for 
or not for profit, including but not limited to restaurants, pharmacies, convenience and grocery 
stores, liquor stores, seasonal and temporary businesses, jewelry stores, and household goods 
stores. 


SECTION "'"2: PROHIBITION ON DISPOSABLE PLASTIC SHOPPING BAGS 


Ne-No Rretail .!;establishment shall provide a Ddisposable £plastic .S.shopping Bbag to any 
customer for the purpose of enabling the customer to carry away goods from the point of sale. 


fat-Nothing in this section shall be read to preclude any establishment from making Rreusable 
Bbags available for sale to customers or utilizing Rrecyclable £paper Bbags at checkout 


(b) The Director may promulgate rules and regulations to implement this section. 


SECTION 3 ~PENALTIES AND ENFORCEMENT 


The penalty for each violation that occurs after the issuance of the warning notice shall be in 
accordance with section 1-11 (b) of the Code of Ordinances. The warning notice issued for the 
first offense shall provide at least fourteen (14) days to correct the violation. No fine for the 
second offense shall be issued until at least fourteen (14) days after the warning is issued. 


SECTION 4 : EFFECTIVE DA TE 


This ordinance AH of the requirements set fe1ih in this ordinance shall take effect December 
February 1, 2016.nine eoo--(9+) months --year after passage for Retail Establishments~ 
effiinance shall apply to retail establishments ovei: with a floor area equal to or exceeding E:WeF 


10,000 square feet. This ordinance shall take effect e ordinance shall apply to all retail 
establishments eone ighteen Cl&) year months after passage for Retail Establishments less than 







10,000 square feetof the ordinance. . In the event that compliance 1.vith the effective date of this 
ordinance is not feasible for a food service...@!fill establishment because of either unavailability of 
alternative checkout bags or economic hardship, the Director may grant a waiver of not more 
than she months upon application of the ovrner or the owner's representative. The 'Naiver may be 
eKtended for one ( 1) additional six month period upon showing of continued infeasibility as set 
fo1ih above. The Director shall notify the Board of Alde1men whenever a waiver is granted under 
this Section. 


Be it fmiher ordained by the Board of Aldermen of the city of Somerville that section 1-11 (b) is 
amended by adding the following provisions: 


Offense Fine Enforcing Personnel 


Plastic Bags in a retail l st offense: warning Inspectional services 
establishment E Note: The offender shall 


h!Pre one weelE after issuance 
of a v1arning to <W~ll'. for a 
»"t•aiver.) 
211d offense: $50.00 
3rd and subsequent offense: 
$100.00 
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Assistant City Solicitor submitting an updated Plastic Bag Ordinance as approved by the
Legislative Matters Committee on 11/19/15.


Information
Department: Law Sponsors:
Category: Officer's Request Purposes: Ordinance


Attachments


2015-Plastic bag ordinance


Official Text
Dear Honorable Board Members:
 
A�ached is final version and tracked version of the Plas�c Bag Ordinance as approved by the Legisla�ve Ma�ers
Commi�ee on Thursday, November 19, 2015.   In finalizing the document, I no�ced that some of the defined terms
included the word “means” a�er the term and some did not.  In the final version, for consistency purposes, I added the
word “means” a�er all of the defined terms.  I also no�ced that the preamble did not have a specific sec�on number.  I
have a�ached a sec�on en�tled “Purpose.” 
 
Also, there are some exis�ng ordinances regarding plas�c bags that may be impacted by the implementa�on of this
ordinance.  A�er the first of the year, I will make a submission to the Board recommending that the Board decide
whether the exis�ng ordinances should be amended or repealed. 
 
Very truly yours,
 
David Shapiro
Assistant City Solicitor


Meeting History


Nov 24, 2015 7:00 PM Video Board of
Aldermen Regular Meeting


For discussion see #198251.


RESULT: ORDINANCE ORDAINED. [UNANIMOUS]
AYES: John M. Connolly, Mary Jo Rossetti, Dennis M. Sullivan, William A. White Jr., Matthew


McLaughlin, Maryann M. Heuston, Robert J. McWatters, Tony Lafuente, Mark Niedergang,
Rebekah L. Gewirtz, Katjana Ballantyne
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CITY OF SOMERVILLE 
ORDINANCE NO. 2014-__ 


In Board of Aldermen:  _______________ 
 


 
 
 
 WHEREAS, The production and use of thin-film single-use plastic bags have significant 
impacts on the marine and land environment of all coastal communities, including, but not 
limited to: contributing to the potential death of marine animals through ingestion and 
entanglement; contributing to pollution of the land environment; creating a burden to our solid 
waste collection and recycling facility; clogging our storm drainage systems, and requiring the use 
of millions of barrels of crude oil nationally for their manufacture. 
 
NOW THEREFORE, 
 
 Be it ordained by the Board of Aldermen, in session assembled, that the Code of 
Ordinances of the City of Somerville is amended by adding the following provisions to the Code 
of Ordinances of the City of Somerville:   
 


 
SECTION 1 
 
The following words shall, unless the context clearly requires otherwise, have the following 
meanings:  
 
"Department", the Somerville Department of Public Health.  
 
"Director", the Director of Health and Human Services or his/her designee.  
 
"ASTM D6400", the American Society for Testing and Materials (ASTM) International  
"Standard Specification for Compostable Plastics".  
 
"ASTM D7081", ASTM International "Standard Specification for Biodegradable Plastics in the  
Marine Environment".  
 
"Checkout bag", a carry-out bag provided by a store to a customer at the point of sale. Checkout 
bags shall not include bags, whether plastic or not, in which loose produce or products are placed 
by the consumer to deliver such items to the point of sale or check out area of the store.  
 
"Compostable plastic bag", a plastic bag that (I) conforms to the current ASTM D6400 for 
compostability; (2) is certified and labeled as meeting the ASTM D6400 standard specification 
by a recognized verification entity; and (3) conforms to any other standards deemed acceptable 
by this section.  
 







"Marine degradable plastic bag", a plastic bag that conforms to the current ASTM D7081 
standard specification for marine degradability; and conforms to any other standards deemed 
acceptable by the Director, provided additional, Director-approved standards are as stringent as 
ASTMD708l.  
 
"Reusable check-out bag", a bag with handles that is specifically designed for multiple reuse and 
is either (1) made of cloth or other machine washable fabric; or (2) made of durable plastic that is 
at least 2.25 mils thick; or (3) made of other durable material.  
 
"Retail establishment", any retail store that satisfies at least one of the following requirements:  
(a) a retail space of 2,500 square feet or larger, including establishments with at least three (3) 
locations under the same name within the City of Somerville that total 2,500 square feet of or 
more of retail space; or (b) a retail pharmacy with at least two locations under the same 
ownership within the City of Somerville; or (c) a full-line, self-service supermarket that had 
annual gross sales in excess of $1 ,000,000 during the previous tax year, and which sells a line of 
dry grocery, canned goods or nonfood items and some perishable items;  
 
SECTION .2  
 
If a retail establishment as defined in section 1 provides plastic checkout bags to customers, the 
plastic bags shall comply with the requirements of being compostable plastic bags, as well as 
marine degradable plastic bags.  
 
(a) Nothing in this section shall be read to preclude any establishment from making reusable 
checkout bags available for sale to customers or utilizing recyclable paper bags at checkout.  
 
(b) The Director may promulgate rules and regulations to implement this section.  
 
SECTION 3 PENALTIES AND ENFORCEMENT  
 
 The penalty for each violation that occurs after the issuance of the warning notice shall be in 
accordance with section 1-11(b) of  the Code of Ordinances.   
 
SECTION 4  
 
All of the requirements set forth in this ordinance shall take effect December 1, 2015. In the 
event that compliance with the effective date of this ordinance is not feasible for a food service 
establishment because of either unavailability of alternative checkout bags or economic hardship, 
the Director may grant a waiver of not more than six months upon application of the owner or 
the owner's representative. The waiver may be extended for one (1) additional six-month period 
upon showing of continued infeasibility as set forth above.  
 
Be it further ordained by the Board of Aldermen of the city of Somerville that section 1-11(b) is 
amended by adding the following provisions: 
 
 







 
Offense Fine Enforcing Personnel 


 
Plastic Bags in a retail 
establishment 


1st  offense:  warning 
2nd offense:   $50.00  
3rd and subsequent offense:  
$100.00 


Inspectional services  


. 
 
 
      APPROVED: 
 
 
      ___________________________ 
      President 
      Board of Aldermen 
 








From: alrychel@gmail.com
To: John Long
Subject: I support a strong plastic bag ban
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 9:26:04 PM


I am pleased to hear that Somerville is considering enacting a plastic bag ban. I support a strong plastic
bag ban similar to what we had in Seattle when I lived there (I moved from Seattle to Somerville last
year). No form of disposable plastic bag should be offered as a substitute for any price. Customers
should pay for paper, bring a reusable bag, or buy a reusable bag in the store.


Sincerely,


Amanda Rychel
18 Fellsway W #1
Somerville



mailto:alrychel@gmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: Ananda L
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 11:46:03 PM


Dear Mayor Curtatone,


I have been a resident of Somerville for almost 25 years.  I think Somerville (and other cities) should
ban plastic bags, not replace them with the compostable plastic bags which do not degrade in landfills. 
So many people have gotten comfortable with carrying their own reusable bags, and this is the right
time for a plastic bag ban.  I am very concerned about environmental problems that Somerville will face
in the years to come, especially now that I am raising a child.  I fully support a ban on plastic bags.


Ananda Lowe
5 Waldo Ave. #1A



mailto:birth_dance@hotmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov





From: A Kolokithas
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 6:23:32 AM


As a resident of Somerville, I am in support of a FULL plastic bag ban in the city's
retail stores. I don't support switching to biodegradable bags.


Thank you for your time.


Anastasia Kolokithas



mailto:akolokithas@gmail.com
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From: Andrea Ranger [mailto:andrearanger@gmail.com]  
Sent: Saturday, October 03, 2015 4:10 PM 
To: John Long 
Subject: In Support of Plastic Bag Ban 
 
Hi John, 
I just wanted to register my support of the plastic bag ban in Somerville as proposed by 
the Board of Alderman recently. That's it! 
Thank you, 
Andrea Ranger 
 
 
--  
Andrea Ranger  
25 Munroe St, #2 
Somerville, MA 02143 
Ph. (617) 233-0348 
Email: andrearanger@gmail.com 
 



mailto:andrearanger@gmail.com





From: Andrew Carothers
To: John Long
Subject: I support a ban on plastic bags in Somerville
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 3:15:06 AM


Dear Aldermen,


I am a resident of Somerville and I support the proposed ban on plastic bags. This is
clearly what is best for our community, our country, our world, and the lives of the
future generations.


Thank you.


Sincerely,


Andrew Carothers, Somerville Resident


82 Munroe Street #6
Somerville, MA 02143



mailto:andrewcarothers@gmail.com
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From: Brian Houghton <bhoughton@mafood.com> 
Date: September 30, 2015 at 4:48:53 PM EDT 
To: "MJRossetti@somervillema.gov" <MJRossetti@somervillema.gov>, 
"M.Niedergang@comcast.net" <M.Niedergang@comcast.net>, "katjana@katjana.org" 
<katjana@katjana.org>, "mmclaughlin@somervillema.gov" <mmclaughlin@somervillema.gov>, 
"william.a.white@verizon.net" <william.a.white@verizon.net> 
Subject: Testimony for tonight's Legislative Matters Committee 


Please see attached and below. Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony. 
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From: Brooke Forrelli
To: John Long
Subject: plastic bags
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 10:12:19 AM


Dear City Clerk,
I support a full ban on plastic bags, not the proposal to replace regular bags with compostable plastic 
bags, which don’t actually break down in landfills.
Thank you,
Brooke Forrelli



mailto:brookeforrelli@gmail.com
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From: Chris Greeley <chris@northwindstrategies.com> 


Date: September 30, 2015 at 3:34:15 PM EDT 


To: BoardofAldermen@somervillema.gov 


Subject: Item for the Board of Aldermen 


I represent the American Progressive Plastic Bag Alliance here in New England and on behalf of it’s 


Executive Director Lee Califf, who cannot be at tonight’s hearing of the Legislative Matters Committee, I 


wanted to submit the attached testimony. Any questions please fell free to contact me directly.  


 


Thank you. 


September 30, 2015 
 
William A. White, Jr., President (At Large) 
Board of Aldermen 
93 Highland Avenue 
Somerville, MA   
 
Re: Proposed Plastic Bag Legislation 
 
Dear President White, 
 
My name is Lee Califf, and I serve as executive director of the American Progressive Bag Alliance (APBA). 
We represent plastic bag manufacturers and recyclers, an industry that employs more than 30,000 
American workers—including 400 Massachusetts residentsi—and provides a high quality, 100 percent 
recyclable product to consumers. 
 
I am pleased that the Board of Aldermen has set aside time to hear public testimony on this proposed 
measure. Thank you. I appreciate this opportunity to set the record straight about the supposed benefits 
of plastic bag regulation and make clear the risk of unintended costs and consequences that so often 
accompany ban legislation.  
 
Make no mistake: a plastic bag ban could negatively impact Somerville business owners and consumers, 
hamstring the economy and jeopardize jobs, all without any clear positive impact on the environment.  
 
Please consider the following points:  
 
Plastic bag bans do not, in actuality, benefit the environment, as plastic bags are not a significant 
contributor to marine or land pollution and actually are less resource intensive than the alternatives.  
 


 Regulating plastic bags would have little to no impact on litter and waste. The Environmental 
Protection Agency calculates that retail plastic bags, by weight, account for just 0.3 percent of 
the U.S. municipal solid waste stream.ii And in the Northeast region, plastic bags make up just 
1.2% of litter, according to a 2014 Rhode Island litter study.iii 


 


 In terms of marine waste, plastic bags pose very little threat to healthy oceans when compared 
to other issues. Experts suggest that storm water runoff, fertilizer pollution and stray fishing 
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gear are more significant threats to marine ecosystems.iv David Santillo, a marine biologist with 
Greenpeace, has gone so far as to say, “We are not going to solve the problem of waste by 
focusing on plastic bags…it’s fishing gear that’s the big problem. On a global basis plastic bags 
aren’t an issue.v”  
 


 When it comes to shorelines, the impact of plastic bags is overstated. In a 2014 coastal cleanup 
report from the Ocean Conservancy, plastic grocery bags accounted for a fraction of 1% of all 
items collected on Massachusetts’s beaches.vi 
 


 So‐called “reusable” bagging alternatives primarily are manufactured abroad and are often 
produced using nonwoven polypropylene (NWPP)—a material that is not recyclable. NWPP 
bags, in particular, are made from crude oil, and 95.5% of them end up in landfills.vii 
 


 Biodegradable or compostable bags sound good in theory, but are not a reliable alternative for 
consumers, either. Not only do compostable bags have a larger carbon footprint, but they also 
must be sent to one of the country’s few industrial composting facilities—otherwise they sit in 
landfills unable either to decompose or be recycled. viii   


 


 In contrast, plastic retail bags are 100% recyclable, produced in the United States and contain 
meaningful levels of recycled content (via true closed‐loop recycling). Further, nine out of ten 
Americans report reusing their plastic retail bags for various purposes, including disposing of pet 
waste and packing snacks and lunches.ix  


 
Taking the extreme step of banning plastic retail bags could lead to real negative consequences for 
Somerville consumers and businesses. Plastic bag bans limit consumer choice, unfairly burden 
economically vulnerable residents, jeopardize high quality jobs and hurt the economy.  
 


 Bans on plastic bags take a toll on local supermarkets, shoppers and businesses. Under the 
threat of fines or other penalties, they force business owners to comply with additional 
government regulations that mandate measuring, counting, reporting and maintaining records 
related to the enforcement of these unhelpful laws. 
 


 The increased costs for storeowners to provide alternative bagging options or for shoppers to 
acquire them adds yet another burden to shoppers’ monthly budgets—effectively making plastic 
bag bans a regressive tax on Somerville’s hardworking families. For many Bay Staters—especially 
those who are on fixed‐ or low‐to‐middle incomes—every penny counts.   
 


 Banning plastic retail bags in Somerville could hurt the local economy and impact jobs. One 
study found that a ban on plastic bags negatively impacted retail sales and employment in the 
bag ban area by shifting business to stores just outside the ban region. In Los Angeles County, 
stores surveyed within the ban area reported an overall average sales decline of nearly 6% and a 
10% reduction in employment. Areas outside the ban reported an overall average sales growth 
of 9% and a 2.4% increase in employment.x 
 


The APBA supports Somerville’s sustainability goals, but the fact is that plastic bag bans and taxes have a 
terrible record on advancing environmental ambitions. There is no evidence that this type of legislation 
could effectively alter consumer behavior, reduce the impact to the waste stream or meaningfully 
decrease the amount of litter. And while targeting such a small portion of waste and litter would have a 


 







 
   


 


                                                           


negligible environmental impact at best, it could lead to real negative consequences for Somerville 
businesses and residents. 
 
With this in mind, I urge you to carefully consider these facts and do what is best for Somerville’s 
environment and economy.  
 
Thank you for your time.  
 
Lee Califf 
Executive Director  
American Progressive Bag Alliance 
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From: Courtney O'Keefe [mailto:courtney@courtneyokeefe.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2015 3:10 PM 
To: John Long; Mary Jo. Rossetti 
Subject: Proposed Plastic Bag Reduction Ordinance 
 


Good afternoon, 
 
I hope this email finds you doing well. 
 
I would like to submit my testimony for the Proposed Plastic Bag Reduction Ordinance in 
an email as I am not able to attend tonight’s public hearing. 
 
Although I am supportive of reducing waste and did vote for the polystyrene ban in 2013 
as a member of the Board of Aldermen, I would like to encourage the current Board of 
Aldermen to take the needs of the small business community, as well as, Somerville 
families and seniors into very serious consideration before approving this ordinance. 
Forcing the purchase of reusable or thicker plastic bags are adding more cost to an 
already very expensive Somerville to live in.  
 
Furthermore, our small business community will have no choice to defray the cost of 
providing a different bag alternatives by passing it on to the consumer.  
 
Please seek guidance in properly wording this ordinance from all who will be negatively 
impacted. 
 
Thank you, 
Courtney O’Keefe 
#1 Vinal Street 
Former Ward 5 Alderman  
 







-------- Original Message -------- 
Subject: Re: Ward 7 - upcoming meetings Mon, Sep. 29 & Wed. Sep. 30 
Date: 2015-09-28 18:08 
 From: Heidi Friedman <oggandweatherwax@gmail.com> 
To: Katjana Ballantyne <Katjana@katjana.org> 
 
Hi, Katjana. 
 
I am in favor of the ordinance banning plastic bags. I hope to come to the meeting. 
 
Heidi 







From: Julia Prange Wallerce
To: John Long
Subject: Support plastic bag ban
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 8:49:15 PM


Dear Somerville Decision-Makers,
Please support the plastic bag ban for our city- a step in the right direction for the
health of our planet and our people. Somerville has become known to set examples
for other municipalities who aren't as forward thinking and wise- approving a plastic
bag ban could set a domino effect and make us all even more proud to live here!
Thank you,
Julia Prange Wallerce
51 Bow street 


-- 
~Julia Prange Wallerce, LEED Green Associate~
Board of Directors, LivableStreets Alliance: Rethinking Urban Transportation


** We need safer, more livable streets! Will you support my Tour de Streets 2015 ride on 9/12
? 
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From: Kara T [mailto:kara07t@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2015 11:49 AM 
To: John Long 
Cc: Katjana Ballantyne 
Subject: Agenda Item 198251 - proposed plastic bags ordinance 
 
To the Honorable Board: 


I am writing to express my support for a total ban on the use of carry-out plastic bags in 
convenience stores, grocery stores, pharmacies, and restaurants. I fully support the 
widespread use of reusable and recyclable bags. 


I do not consider a switch to biodegradable bags to be a viable option, because they will 
not degrade in landfills, or will end up incinerated. 


If there are segments of the population who cannot afford reusable bags, perhaps the city 
could find donors to contribute and distribute free totes. 
 
Other countries have long embraced such a ban, and I look forward to the day when I can 
boast that my own community has followed suit. 


Sincerely, 


Kara Tutunjian 
49 Dover St. 
Somerville, MA 02144 
 







From: Katie & Jason Brillantes
To: John Long
Subject: In Support of the Ban on Plastic Bags
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 8:44:36 PM


Dear Board of Aldermen:


I am writing to support the proposed ban on plastic bags in Somerville.  I think this
policy is aligned with the kind of progressive, environmentally friendly kind of city we
want Somerville to be.  Thank you for your efforts to make this happen.


Kind Regards,
Katie Brillantes
73 Avon Street
Somerville, MA 02143
617-308-0786
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From: Kim Jalet
To: John Long
Subject: Ban on plastic bags
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 4:32:32 PM


Dear Mr. Long and the Somerville Board of Aldermen:


I am strongly in favor of a full ban on plastic bags being used in retail stores.Â  I do not think the current
proposal to replace regular bags with compostable plastic bags, which don't actually break down in landfills,
goes far enough. Â 


It is easy enough to bring along reusable bags, and as a parent in Somerville, I want the city to do all we can
to mitigate the environmental problems that Somerville will face in years to come.Â  Please ban all plastic bags.


Sincerely,Â 
Kim Jalet
29 Elston Street, Unit 2
Somerville, MA 02144
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From: kristinadanahy@gmail.com on behalf of Kristina Danahy
To: John Long
Subject: plastic bag ban in Somerville
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 12:49:46 PM


Hello,


I reside in Teele Square and am in favor of a plastic bag ban in retail stores.


thanks,
KQD


-- 
Kristina Danahy
kristina.danahy@gmail.com
617-858-0572
@kqb



mailto:kristinadanahy@gmail.com

mailto:kristina.danahy@gmail.com

mailto:JLong@somervillema.gov

mailto:kristina.danahy@gmail.com





From: Laura
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 2:14:15 AM


Hi-


I support a full plastic bag ban in somerville.  In order to make a difference we need to get rid of all
plastic bags.


Thank you, 
Laura blanchard


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Lucy Dagneau
To: John Long
Subject: I support the plastic bag ban
Date: Sunday, October 04, 2015 10:15:30 AM


Hi,


I live at 341 Highland Ave and I wanted say that I support a full ban on plastic bags. I lived in Washington DC
about 6 years ago when they implemented one and it was hugely successful and did not cause much trouble to
me at all as a city consumer.


I do not support the modified proposal to replace bags with compostable ones because those don't actually
break down in landfills.Â 


Please ban plastic bags!


Thanks,
Lucy Dagneau, Somerville resident
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From: Lucy Hahn
To: John Long
Subject: Support for the Plastic Bag Ban
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 3:44:38 PM


Dear Mr. Long,


I am writing in support of the plastic bag ban. By banning plastic bags, we support the health of the wildlife in our
communities, and we also reduce our reliance on petroleum-based products in a small but tangible and powerfully-
symbolic way. I humbly ask that you advocate to enact the proposed measure, which fits perfectly with
Somerville's image as a forward-thinking city.


Thank you for your time and consideration.


Best,


Lucy Hahn
56 Walnut St., Apt. 1
Somerville, MA 02143
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From: lmiratrix@gmail.com on behalf of Luke Miratrix
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bag ban
Date: Friday, October 02, 2015 10:00:31 PM


Hello.Â  I wanted to write in support of the plastic bag ban under consideration.Â  I
believe these steps are necessary for the environment, and I imagine they also have
the happy effect of creating a less litter-filled world.Â  Please record my support for
this ban.


Sincerely,
Luke Miratrix
21 Vinal Ave
Somerville, MA


Â  Â  Â  --> Due to my RSI (wrist trouble), e-mail often abrupt <--
Â  Â  Â  Â  Â  Â Â  www.vzvz.org -*- luke@vzvz.org
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From: Patrick McCormick [mailto:paddy@post.harvard.edu]  
Sent: Saturday, October 03, 2015 11:54 AM 
To: John Long 
Subject: support for ban on plastic bags 
 
To the Board of Aldermen, 
 
After six years living and working in Australia I’ve been back in Somerville for the last 
three years. 
 
I’m writing in support of the proposed ban on plastic bags. I won’t dwell on the social, 
economic, and environmental reasons why this is the right thing to do - I believe that the 
evidence is in ample supply. Our planet can no longer afford the negative externalities of 
a disposable consumer economy and we know too much to feign ignorance. 
 
More practically speaking, the City of Melbourne, where I lived in Australia, 
implemented a ban on plastic bags within about a year of my move there so I experienced 
the transition required for residents and businesses to comply. People complained a lot at 
first. We all forgot to carry our own bags and had to pay for each paper bag we used in 
stores. Change is never easy. Like smoking bans in bars and restaurants, people and 
businesses eventually adjusted their habits and behaviors such that now one wonders 
what all the fuss was about. As with many social issues Somerville is well placed to lead 
on this important change. We care about our city and we care about our planet. We’re 
also pretty good at making changes when the purpose and rewards are clear.  
 
Thanks for your time and consideration, 
Pat McCormick. 
 
PS - We also should consider banning plastic water bottles but maybe that’s next.  
 
Patrick McCormick 
41 Vinal Ave 
Somerville, MA 02143 
paddy@post.harvard.edu 
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From: Rachel Massey [mailto:massey12@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2015 4:48 PM 
To: John Long 
Subject: plastic bag ban 
 
Dear Mr. Long: 
I am writing to express my support for a Somerville ordinance to ban the provision of 
free plastic bags (including "biodegradable" bags) at points of sale. 
I understand that Cambridge has recently adopted a similar ordinance, and I hope that 
Somerville will move forward on this important initiative. 
Thank you, 
Rachel Massey 
894 Broadway, Apt. 2 
Somerville, MA 02144 
617-866-7104 
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From: Renee Scott <reneetscott@gmail.com> 
Date: September 28, 2015 at 1:24:13 PM EDT 
To: "Mary Jo. Rossetti" <mjrossetti@somervillema.gov> 
Subject: plastic bag ban 


Dear Mary Jo,  
 
I am unable to attend Wednesday's plastic bag ban hearing but wanted to give my vote of 
support for a full ban. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Renée Scott 
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From: teachmca@yahoo.com
To: John Long
Subject: Plastic bags
Date: Saturday, October 03, 2015 7:14:04 AM


I am writing in support of banning all plastic bags in Somerville. This would be much better than
replacing them with compostable bags that do not degrade in landfills.


Thank you, Tim McAndrew
68 Ossipee Rd.
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January 23, 2019

To Whom It May Concern:

Pursuant to the Massachusetts Public Records Law, I hereby request the following records:

A copy of any documents or communications regarding the Plastic Bag Ordinance of
 Somerville, MA dated November 1, 2014 or any date thereafter.

I also request that, if appropriate, fees be waived as we believe this request is in the public
 interest, as suggested but not stipulated by the recommendations of the Massachusetts
 Supervisor of Public Records. The requested documents will be made available to the general
 public free of charge as part of the public information service at MuckRock.com, processed
 by a representative of the news media/press and is made in the process of news gathering and
 not for commercial usage.

I expect the request to be filled in an accessible format, including for screen readers, which
 provide text-to-speech for persons unable to read print. Files that are not accessible to screen
 readers include, for example, .pdf image files as well as physical documents.

In the event that there are fees, I would be grateful if you would inform me of the total charges
 in advance of fulfilling my request. I would prefer the request filled electronically, by e-mail
 attachment if available or CD-ROM if not.

Thank you in advance for your anticipated cooperation in this matter. I look forward to
 receiving your response to this request within 10 business days, as the statute requires.

Sincerely,

Gina Vitale

Filed via MuckRock.com
E-mail (Preferred): 67730-06173248@requests.muckrock.com
Upload documents directly: https://www.muckrock.com/accounts/agency_login/city-of-
somerville-records-access-officer-9223/plastic-bag-ordinance-documents-city-of-somerville-
records-access-officer-67730/?uuid-login=5c0ab578-7eb3-4a63-8d08-
495b887abf1e&email=publicrecords%40somervillema.gov#agency-reply
Is this email coming to the wrong contact? Something else wrong? Use the above link to let us
 know.

For mailed responses, please address (see note):
MuckRock News
DEPT MR 67730
411A Highland Ave
Somerville, MA 02144-2516

PLEASE NOTE: This request is not filed by a MuckRock staff member, but is being sent
 through MuckRock by the above in order to better track, share, and manage public records
 requests. Also note that improperly addressed (i.e., with the requester's name rather than
 "MuckRock News" and the department number) requests might be returned as undeliverable.
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